Ad Hee Group of Experts on
the Standardization of
Geographical Names

Nev York, L0-<0 March 1570

MINUTE N°® 2 / Rev. 1

Meeting held on Wednesday,1l March 1970

Gen. Sadeghian made the final national report on behalf of Iran.
He also proposed an amendment to the "Transliteration of Farsi Ggo-
graphical Names into the Roman Alphabst® agreed at Geneva:

- the digraphs ch, kh, sh and zh to be romanized ch, Kh, sh and 2h
respectively to avoid mispronunclation as kK h ete. le 2lso pro=-
posed a note be added to the effect that g, ¢ and Zare pronounced
identically as ares ¢ 2z and 3

Col. Ayoubl observed that the Arable group was in pracltica divided
into francophone and anglophone interests, which might bsst be mei by the
formation of two corrsspending regional groups instead of the present cne.
He reportad that thers was to be an Amsb League meeting in Cairo, later
this year, to considsr problems of transliteration.

Mr. Komkovis view was that in the absence of a psrmansnt starff
available to the Group, not all the tasks foresssn as necessary could be
accamplished, Thoss to which priority action should bs aecorded weros

a) Principles and procedures, and the treatment of intermatiomal
featuras

b) Transliteration and transeripiicn

¢) Collection and dissemination of information

He thought that aztion should be begun by study in working groups
betweasn meetings of the Ad Hoe Group. The reporis of the working groups
would be approved by the Ad Hoec Group and subsequently by ths Conference
as a whole. Such a programne would require the serviees of the Cartographic
Section and, ideally, of a permanent geolinguist to work full time on namss.

It was agreed that all possible affort should be made to provide for
a geolingmnist. In the interim, Dr. Burrill would ast as consultant to the
Carlography "Séctiom

With regard to the clearing-house functions of the Cartegraphic Section,
and the exchange of information in general, it was agreud that semi-arnual
reports, studies and other pertinent docunsnts should be circulated bsiween
regional greups and/or intsrosted cowntrics and partiss directly, with i
copy to the Cartogrephic Section giving datalls of the disirivution made.
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It would then bs the vesponsibiliiy of the Cartographlic Section to
disseminate such information as they considered important in such
manner as .dght be appropriate.

It was agreed that a complete list of business and personsl
addresses of the experts would be prepared and circulated.

With regard to the internal composition and working of the Reglonal
Groups the mmeting confirmed the pertinent parts of the Geneva Report
(pD?, coloz, it!n 10 and po 12’ COlo l’ 1130!1 7(b)o

The mesting was closed after preliminary discussion of Dr. Meynen's
preposal in working paper n® 3.



